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 NEXT BOARD MEETING


 
      NEXT GENERAL MEETING

  November 17, 2008   6:30 pm
          
                 

November 17, 2008   7:00 pm

       Ridgeview Place




                  Ridgeview Place
       1009 10th Ave NE




     
       1009 10th Ave NE
       Sauk Rapids, MN





       Sauk Rapids, MN

 Snacks: Deb Williams        
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  Fawn Widman

230-5935









Chairman of the Board:






  
  

  Judy Moldenhauer
292-2120









State Delegate:








  

  Judy Weyer

493-3877
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Programming Vice President
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  Margaret Edelbrock
240-9429









Treasurer:








  

  Jean Schotl

255-0799
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Membership Vice Presidents:






  

  

  Sandy Trossen
255-0235




  
  

  Sue Dingmann

237-6883











Secretary:







  
  

   Lisa Hahn

251-8852
Judy Moldenhauer, Editor
Sauk Rapids Women of Today Website: 

 Deadline:

525 7th Avenue North Apt. 1


St Cloud Mn 56379
              http://saukrapidswt.tripod.com/    

              4th Monday
dejiren@hotmail.com
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Hi Everyone,

Once again Christmas is right around the corner!  How time just flies...good thing the snow and blizzards haven't hit us hard yet.  I still am an Arizona girl at heart.  I need to find some hobbies so my Winter goes by faster.
We will once again be running Santa's Secret Shop at the VFW.  I am going with a company from the cities for some merchandise.  They will give us flyers and brochures to advertise.  We will also use some of our own merchandise so we can clean it out.
I think the GROUP of us is just AWESOME!  I can't believe how we are growing and how we have so many friendly people in our group.  Thanks again for all the help all our members have given to me and each other.
Butter braids are here and if you would like to purchase one for yourself we do have a few for sale.  We had to order enought to get free shipping.  Thanks again for selling these! 
Please join us at our meetings the 3rd Monday of the month at Ridgeview Place in Sauk Rapids @ 7pm.  We would love to have as many people as we can at these.  Snacks are provided.
Have a safe and fun November to everyone!
In Friendship,
Fawn Widman
	2009 – 2012 Priority Project

As you know, we are in our last year of our current priority project Jacob Wetterling Foundation. It is time, however, to decide what the next three-year priority project will be. At Summer Awards we heard presentations from the three organizations who would like to be our next priority project. They are Hearing and Service Dogs of Minnesota, Cheerful Givers, and Shriners Children’s Hospital. I hope you had a chance to visit with them at the Project Fair and hear their bids. 

We will be voting at Fall State for the priority project that will begin with the 2009-2010 year.




Remember to bring donations of 
non-perishable items for the Holiday baskets to the next meetings.

We will be donating a basket in November and in December. 

Items can included but are not limited to:  Corn, Beans, Stuffing, Pumpkin pie mix, Cranberries, Soup mixes, chips, pickles, and olives.
	Another request for district support. 
 There is an energized, excited group of ladies who are interested in keeping the Santa Shop going in St. Joe resulting in working toward reforming the chapter.  If you are able to donate and/or make craft items or low cost items to this cause, everybody doing a little bit will help a lot.  If you are able to assist with gift shopping items, bring them to convention Nov. 21-23 or contact Bonnie Olmanson 320.224.1167.
 The Santa Shop will be held Saturday, Dec. 6 from 10-1, here are some ways you can provide assistance
· Provide shopping items (let Bonnie know ASAP if you plan to do this as items will need to be purchased or created) 

· Help with setup for the event (details not yet known if Friday night or Saturday) 

· Help work event....(working on details) 

· Provide names, addresses, email, phone number for prospective members from St. Joe area 

· Possibly bring your children to shop the event 

 In order to give them an idea of where they are at with the number of items they need for their Santa Shop, please contact Bonnie to let her know what and how many items you can donate for their event. PLEASE let Bonnie know ASAP if you would like to assist with event.  320.224.1167


Sauk Rapids Women of Today

Dues Reduction Program   2008-2009

The chapter’s dues reduction program was discussed at the October 20th Board and General Meetings.  This is a summary of what was voted on and approved.

2008-2009 Project Participation

· Each project participated in from May 2008-April 2009 will earn the member $2.00 off their 2009-2010 dues.

· The maximum amount that can be applied toward dues will be $30.00 which is the equivalent of 15 projects.

· Attendance at conventions, district meetings, and other chapter visitations will count as participating in a project. 

· “Behind the scenes” work will count as participating in a project if the member has invested a minimum of 1 hours work but is unable to physically attend the event.

2008-2009 New Members

· First year dues for new members that join between May 1, 2008 and October 31, 2008 will be free.

· First year dues for new members that join between November 1, 2008 and April 30, 2009 will be $20.00.  A payment plan will be made available if needed (minimum payment of $5.00 per quarter).

· A drawing will be held quarterly for a $15.00 incentive to current members that sign a new member.  The current members name will go into the drawing one time for each new member signed during the corresponding quarter.

2008-2009 Current Member Dues

· 2008-2009 dues reduction for current members is based on projects participated in from May 2007-April 2008 as published in the July 2008 newsletter.

· Dues reduction is equal to $1.00 for each project participated in with a maximum of $15.00 per member.

· The dues for 2008-2009 are $45.00 less $1.00 for each project participated in from May 2007-April 2008 ($15.00 maximum reduction).

Sauk Rapids Women of Today

Board Meeting 5 May 2008

Agenda

Attendance:  Judy M., Lisa, Judy W., Margaret

Call to Order: Judy Moldenhauer  @ 6:40pm

Past President/Parliamentarian: Judy Moldenhauer: Cell phones off. 
Treasurer: Jean Schotl 

Checking Balance:  $1,460.11  


Bridge Marathon:  $ 351.51

State Delegate: Judy Weyer
1. Fall State Convention- November 20-22 in St. Cloud

2. District Meeting in January

3. District Christmas in December

Membership VP’s Sandy Trossen & Sue Dingman

1. Is chapter going to pay for a new member and how much? Discussion followed with Margaret’s report, which will be in the newsletter. 
Programming VP: Margaret Edelbrock 

1.
LPM reports were due October 14th.

New Business: 
1. Chapter Christmas Party

2.

On Going Business: 

1. Final Reports 


a. Toy Bingo- Chair Judy W.   Thanks to all for your help. We made a profit of approx. $400. 

2. Cub food Receipts: Please hand in.  Envelop on the Clipboard. 

3. Santa’s Secret Shop- Dec. 6th

4. Butter Braids- Chairs- Fawn & Lisa- Need orders by October 28th 

5. Meat Raffle-

6. Hunting widows Luncheon November 15th Chair: Jean Schotl

7. Chef’s Auction- Chair: Lisa- November 6th at Mi Famiglia downtown St. Cloud.  We need to be there @ 5pm.

8. Bridge Marathon- Margaret & RoxAnn-

9.    Holiday Baskets Chairs: Sandy Trossen & Lisa Hahn- please bring your items to the meeting.
Next Board Meeting: 

Next General Meeting: Monday November 17th  @ Ridgeview

Meeting Adjourned:  7:07pm
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Mark your calendars for the Hunting Widows Gathering at Jean’s House November 15th.

The following people have signed up for the card making session at the gathering. 
Lisa H, Judy M, Margaret E, Sandy T, Fawn W and Donna T 

Sauk Rapids Women of Today

General Meeting October 20, 2008

Attendance:  Fawn, Deb, Arlette, Lisa, Donna, Sandy, Margaret, Judy W., Judy M.

Call to Order: President Fawn @ 7:20pm
Invocation:  Deb Williams: Joke for the day
Pledge of Allegiance:  Judy W.
Women of Today Creed: Lisa H.
We, the Women of Today, are service, growth, and fellowship.  We believe that through us great lessons can be learned, worthy deeds performed and a hand of fellowship extended to millions of women everywhere.  May we leave the world a better place because we lived and served within it.

Introduction of Guests: Fawn 
Welcome and Self-introduction:  

Past President/Parliamentarian: -Judy M.: cell phones off, please stand when giving reports & keep reports to two minutes.

Secretary: Lisa Hahn- Approval of minutes.    Please hand in written reports   
Treasurer: Jean Schotl  - 

1.  Checking Balance: $ 1,460.11


Bridge Marathon:  $351.51

2.  Approval of Treasurers report from August & September.

State Delegate: Judy Weyer- 

1.    Fall State Convention- November 21-23, 2008.  Registration is in the Newsletter or on-line. Registration is due November 5th.  We have volunteered our chapter to help that weekend.  I will be in contact with Janel Bitzen to see what they need our help with and when.
2. We just had the district meeting in Foley on October 6th.  Went well.   Attending were Judy W., Deb & Lisa.  Thanks you Fawn for the gift you had for us to use for others to bid on.

3. District Christmas Party- TBD I will let you know when I hear something about the party.

Membership VP’s:  Sandy Trossen and Sue Dingman
1. M-night was held on September 29 @ 6:30pom at the Sauk Rapids VFW.  The theme was Hawaiian Night.    7 members attended (Lisa, Sandy, Jean, Fawn, Margaret, Sue, Judy W) & 1 perspective member.  We signed 1 new member Donna Tembrock.  Welcome Donna.

2. Baby Shower Social held on October 14, 2008 at Janet Boelz house. 5 members (Tammy, Cindy, Fawn, Janet & Lisa) attended and 2 non-members.  Items were brought for New Beginnings.  Chapter gave a $20 donation to New Beginnings.

3. Silly Supper to be held in January 2009.

Programming VP: – Margaret Edelbrock

1. LPM Reports for 2nd quarter were due October 14.  If you have not done so already, please turn in your report with in the next day or two.  I have forms available or they can be filled out on-line.  Let me know if you turned in a report so that your name can be entered in the drawing for the 2nd quarter LPM report incentive.

2. November is emphasis month for Jacob Wetterling Foundation and Women’s Wellness programming areas. 

3. $1.25 was collected on behalf of “Serves You Right”.  A drawing was held and the winning member was Janet Boelz.  Janet was unable to attend so the money will go into the general fund.

Internal Local Programming Managers:  

Living and Learning: Deb – Would like to buy an invocation book for the chapter to be kept with living and learning LPM.    Motion by Deb “I move the chapter purchase an invocation book to stay with the living and learning LPM with a maximum cost of $10.00.”  Seconded by Judy Weyer.  M/S/P

Newsletter:  Judy M. – Have any information to Judy by October 31 for the newsletter.
Public Relations: Open 

R & R: Deb. Williams The State SPM is encouraging chapters to make a scrapbook.  I am looking for pictures and someone to help make the scrapbook.  Motion by Deb Williams “I move the chapter puts together an event scrapbook.”  Seconded by Lisa Hahn and Judy Weyer.  M/S/P   Judy M has offered to do the scrapbook.

Ways & Means:  Lisa – The State Store is on-line. Deb Williams placed an order for the second quarter promotional “Pasta”

External Local Programming Managers:

Community Connections:  Cheri Mayer No Report
Jacob Wetterling: Sandy- Penny Wars Donation- Chapters are asked to collect cash to donate to the JWF.  We are competing with other chapters with a goal of $5,000 by Annual Convention.  We will collect coins for dollars at all meetings and have a can out at the Santa Secret Shop.  Alison Feigh will sign books at Santa’s Secret Shop.  Alison will be a speaker at Fall State with the topic: “Mini On-line Safety”

Women’s Wellness:  RoxAnn No Report

Youth of Today:  Open   Margaret- Outstanding Young Adult nominations are due December 15th.  A scholarship (usually $500) will be awarded to the winner at Winter State.  There is an application process and the required forms are in the book of forms on the Minnesota Women of Today website. 

Standing Chairmanships:

Sunshine Lady/Friendship Committee:  Jean- sent out Anniv. & Birthday cards. 

PALS Chapter: RoxAnn- No report

Cub Food Receipts: Margaret E. – Collecting for October, November, and December.  Please forward any receipts to me by January 5th.  An envelope is on the clipboard.

Girl Scouts: Lisa No Report

March of Dimes: Lisa- Chef’s Auction will be held Nov. 6th.  4-6 volunteers are needed. Business casual/formal dress for the evening.

New Business:

1. Dues Reduction- Margaret has a written report for all here tonight to discuss.  The report will be in the newsletter.  Motion by Deb” I move we approve the changes to the dues reduction program as outlined in Margaret’s handout”.  Seconded by Lisa Hahn   M/S/P 

2. Chapter Christmas meeting in December- TBD

On Going Business:
1. Hommerding Holiday Party- Chair- Deb   Working on.
2. Santa Secret Shop- Dec. 6th at VFW – Chair – Fawn   I will need lots of help.  Please sign up to help. 
3. Chef’s Auction- (March of Dimes)- Chair – Lisa   November 6th.  See Above.
4. Bridge Marathon- Margaret- Groups are playing.  I am receiving checks in the mail.  The banquet date, time and place have not been set yet.
5. Butter Braids- Chairs Fawn & Lisa   Orders are due October 28th to Lisa.  They will be delivered on November 10th.
6. Holiday Food Baskets- Chairs Sandy & Lisa   Please bring nonperishable food items to the next meeting.
7. Hunting Widows Luncheon- Nov. 15 @ Jean Schotl’s   Jean has a flyer that will be put in the newsletter with her home address and number.  Card making will start at 9:30am.  Lunch to follow at 12:30 and massages in the afternoon.  $20 for a half hour and $53 for a full hour.  You may sign up for massages that day.  Please sign up tonight for the card making as there is a $10 cost and she needs to know how many will be making cards.  Chicken Alfredo with Broccoli and beverages will be provided.  Please bring a dish to share.
Final Reports:

1. Toy Bingo- October 11, 2008 Judy Weyer- Toy Bingo was a huge success.  Fawn and I would like to thank everybody for your help with this project.  We will let you know next month what we made after we hand in receipts. Non-members that helped were Dennis Hahn & Harry Weyer along with Christopher, Shawn Michael, and Eric Williams.  Members that helped were Lisa, Christy, Judy W, Deb, Margaret, Fawn, Mary, Jean, Karen, Sue & Paige.

2. Meat Raffle @ VFW on October 10th- Fawn, Jean, Arlette, Karen, Lisa attended- $225 was collected.

3. Women of Today Week
4. Babysitting Clinic- Sept. 20, 2008 Sandy- 
5. Baby Shower Social on October 14th.   See membership notes above.

Tabled Projects:  

President’s Report:  Fawn Widman   

Thank you all for attending tonight.  I want to welcome our two new members who were able to be here tonight.  Donna and Arlette.  These women have jumped in with both feet and have already either attended or helped out on a project.  Way to go!  

Good and Welfare:  
Renewal Ceremony:  
New Member Installation:  
Next Board Meeting:  November 17, 2008 6:30pm

Next General Meeting:  November 17, 7pm @ Ridgeview Place

Snacks for next meeting provided by:  
United States Women of Today Creed:   

We the United States Women of today are dedicated to serving our community and nation are committed to strengthening our individual talents and stand united in our friendships and beliefs in the future.

Adjourn:  President Fawn at 8:50 pm

      SR Women of Today

     Treasurers Report

Submitted by: Jean Schotl
Volume Number six

November 10, 2008
Regular Checking account balance as of October 3,, 2008

$1460.11

Bridge Marathon account balance as of October 3, 2008

$  351.51

Regular Checking account balance as of November 10, 2008
$1878.21

Bridge Marathon account balance as of November 10, 2008
$  623.60

Expenses Regular account:

10/08/2008
MN WOT (second quarter dues)



$315.00

10/13/2008
Jean Schotl (toy’s & copies for toy bingo)

$   47.07

10/15/2008
Cindy Piepkorn (Over paid her dues)


$     7.00

10/20/2008
Judy Weyer (Toy bingo)




$167.95

10/28/2008
Judy Weyer (Postage & toy bingo change)

$   22.10

10/30/2008    US WOT Paid Arlette Hartungs dues)


$   45.00

10/31/2008
US WOT (paid Dar Douvier dues)


$   45.00

11/03/2008
Designer checks (check printing)


$   18.70

11/04/2008
Fall State convention (Judy Weyer)


$   69.00

11/10/2008
Sent Donna refund for friend who didn’t join
$   20.00

Expense Total:







$756.82
Expenses Bridge Marathon account:

NONE









$0








            




Expense Total:







$0
Income

Regular account:








10/11/2008

Deposit (toy bingo)



$ 630.31


11/05/2008

Deposit (interest Sept. & Oct.)


$        .36


10/29/2008

Arlett H, Donna T,Judy M Tarah B, Cindy P,





Janet B, (dues)




$ 207.00


10/29/2008

Village gifts (toy bingo donation)

$100.00


10/29/2008

VFW post 6992 (meat raffle)


$225.00


10/29/2008
          $11.00 toy bingo treat bags & serves u right
$   12.25

Income Total Regular account:



$1174.92

Bridge Marathon account:

   11/05/2008

Interest (Sept. & Oct.)



$         .09


10/29/2008

Bridge marathon dues (16 @ $17.00 ea)
$ 272.00

Income Total Bridge Marathon:



$ 272.09     




Lucky Buck Balance:





$ 0

Known expenses to pay:
Holiday baskets 

$50.00







Convention


$?











	Fawn Widman and Judy Weyer would like to give
a big THANK YOU to all the members and their families who helped at the Toy Bingo, by loading and unloadingof the chairs and tables and who helped on Saturday 

October 11th.  With all of your help the project was a 

HUGE SUCCESS
Thank you, Lisa Hahn, Dennis Hahn, Christy Hahn, 

Mary Leither, Margaret Edelbrock, Jean Schotl, 

Karen Wolford, Deb Williams, Sean-Michael, 

Christopher, and Eric Williams. Sue Dingman and

Paige Dingman, Harry Weyer and Brian O'Malley.
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                    November


           	Nov 10  Lisa Hahn


    	Nov 29 Fawn Widman


	Nov 30 Caroline Short


	                                     


           





       





		               NONE 


           








			Arrive on time = meeting starts on time


Meeting 		Turn cell phones off during the meetings


Reminders               	Bring Cub Foods receipts, Labels For Education, and Yoplait 


     Yogurt pink labels to meetings


			Wear your name tags


			


			











Serves You Right


The Serves You Right program has been brought back.  At each meeting you will be “fined” $0.25 for each of the following violations:


Not wearing your name tag


Being late (based on the meeting time printed in the newsletter)


At the end of the meeting a name will be drawn from all members.  If the winning member is present she will receive ½ of the “fines” collected at that meeting and the remaining ½ will be put into the chapter’s general fund.  If the winning member is not present all of the “fines” collected at that meeting will be put into the chapter’s general fund.


Margaret Edelbrock / Programming VP





Membership Renewals – 2nd Quarter





          Janet Boelz		Tarah Brenny


          Cindy Piepkorn 	Cheri Mayer


          Judy Moldenhauer	Christy Hahn


	


Annual dues to be paid by September 15, 2008


(refer to project list in July 2008 newsletter to determine amount due)











Upcoming Events





   














Hunting Weekend Gathering


November 15  Jeans House 10-4





Convention  St. Cloud Civic Center


November 21-22 





Santa’s Secret Shop   SR VFW


December 6th 





Chapter Christmas Party


To be Set














Sauk Rapids





All-Stars
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